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      MAIDEN NEWTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 4 APRIL 2013 AT 7.00 P.M. 

IN THE COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR: Cllr. Sally Falkingham (SF)  

PRESENT: Cllr. Cherri Dyke       (CD)
        






        Cllr. Alan Goff          (AG) 
        Cllr. Neville Higman (NHi)     
Cllr. Norman House (NHo)

Cllr. Diana Padfield  (DP)                                                                                         Cllr. Paul Valinski     (PV)

                                                                              
        County and District 

                                                                               
        Cllr. Jill Haynes        (JH)

                                                                               
        John Ball (Clerk)      (JB)

Seven members of the public attended the meeting. 

Copies of all written reports were distributed to attendees and SF asked that each should be read as the item came up on the agenda with any questions being taken at the end of each item.
	
	There were no apologies for absence  

	

	1
	Chairman’s Report :
The Chairman’s Report was presented by SF - see Appendix 1 attached. There were no questions. DP thanked SF for all her hard work during the year.

	

	2
	Dorset County Council (DCC) Report :
The DCC Report was presented by JH - see Appendix 2 attached.
There were no questions.

  
	

	3
	West Dorset District Council (WDDC) Report :
The WDDC Report was presented by JH – see Appendix 3 attached. 
· She mentioned that there should be some progress on the Local Plan over the next few weeks – particularly on the question of redundant farm buildings.
· PV asked how the cost of South Walks House had managed to come in £1mn. under budget. JH said that certain items had been cut from the original specification and a tough stance had been taken with the builders. She also explained that the orientation of the building might look wrong now but that, when the Charles Street development next to it was completed, the rear entrance to the building would be underground.    
· Gary Free asked about the 600 empty private properties mentioned in the report. JH said that a full time post had been created to encourage owners to bring buildings back into use and that some grant help was available. In some cases the council could compulsorily purchase properties.

	

	4
	Allotment Association Report :
The Allotment Association Report was presented by their Chairman Charles Le Vay (CLV) – see Appendix 4 attached.  
· SF and PV both thanked the Allotment Association for the work they had carried out during the year. 
· CLV talked about the flooding problems that had occurred. It had been an exceptionally wet summer and many of the allotments at the lower end of the site had been underwater for much of the time. He said that the Association had some ideas on how to alleviate the problem which he would like to discuss with the Parish Council in due course. SF suggested that a special working party should be set up to consider the issue.
· JH asked whether there were any planings left as the roadway by her plot required some repair. CLV confirmed that there were.

	SF

	5
	Fire Engine Pump House Report :
Andy Elliott had presented his apologies and had submitted a written report – see Appendix 5 attached. There were no questions.

	

	6
	Footpaths Report :
Chris Slade (CS), the Parish Council Footpath Representative, did not attend but had submitted a report – see Appendix 6 attached. 
· SF asked JB to forward the report to Jill Exton (JE), DCC’s Rights of Way Officer, for her comments. It was agreed that the reference to Little Watering Way (BR23) would be deleted as the parish council had decided some while ago not to pursue its reopening.
· SF requested JB to ask JE what progress there was on the work she had agreed to carry out on Footpath 1. 

· SF thanked CS for keeping his watching brief during the year. 
. 
	JB

JB

	7
	Transport Report :
The Transport Report was presented by SF - see Appendix 7 attached. 
· SF mentioned the two DCC consultation exercises (one on Bus Services and one on Community and Volunteer Transport) which were current and encouraged anyone who had not already done so to complete a paper or online form. The deadline for submission was 15 April.
· SF confirmed that, for a trial period, the Country Car Service would now take passengers to Dorchester Hospital if required.
· The pilot exercise allowing those with bus passes to get a reduction on the cost of rail travel between Weymouth and Westbury was mentioned. Leaflets were available in both the Corner Shop and No 64, the Newsagents.


	

	8
	Allotment Report :
SF thanked NHo, AG and DP, the Parish Council’s allotment representatives, for their input during the year. 
· They reported that it had been a disastrous year for tenants with the flooding that had taken place. 

· Work on re-establishing the hedge on the railway line boundary was ongoing.

· A shed to store lawnmowers etc. had been purchased by the Allotment Association and would be erected behind the second polytunnel.

· CLV asked if JB could speak to Sue Elsworth about her continuing use of the gate between the allotments and the sheep field. Her vehicle had made deep ruts in the grass and there was no longer any reason why she should need to use this entrance.     

  
	

	9
	Playing Field and Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) Report :
PV presented the Playing Field and Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) Report – see appendix 8 attached. 
· The need to give the surface of the MUGA a spring clean was discussed and it was agreed that PV would arrange for an industrial pressure washer to be hired and for someone to carry out the work.  


	PV

	10
	Play Area Report :
CD presented the Play Area Report – see Appendix 9 attached. 
· It was now unlikely that Maiden Newton at War would be holding any more events in the near future, so the amount already donated to the Play Area in 2012 could well increase by a further £2,000 or so.


	

	
	Meeting closed at 7:40 p.m. Date of next meeting: 3 April 2014 at 7.00 p.m.  
	


Parish Clerk: John Ball, 3 Harveys Close, Maiden Newton, DT2 0BN.  Tel 01300 320522

